
Mar 1  Zoom Bible Study  Returns     6:30PM    

Mar 5  Sunday School & Confirmation Class   9AM 

  Worship Service-Online & in Sanctuary   10AM 

Mar 8  Zoom Bible Study           6:30PM     

Mar 12  Sunday School & Confirmation Class   9AM 

  Worship Service-Online & in Sanctuary   10AM 

  **Daylight Savings Time** 

  **Ice Skating @Cornerstone**   1:55PM 

Mar 15  Zoom Bible Study       6:30PM     

Mar 17  St. Patrick's Day 

Mar 19  Sunday School but NO Confirmation Class  9AM 

  Worship Service-Online & in Sanctuary   10AM 

  *Guest Preacher—Pastor Dan Thurber* 

Mar 20 Hope Resale Meeting    6:30PM 

Mar 22  Zoom Bible Study        6:30PM     

Mar 26  Sunday School & Confirmation Class   9AM 

  Worship Service-Online & in Sanctuary   10AM 

Mar 28  AD Council Meeting     6:30PM 

Mar 29  Zoom Bible Study       6:30PM     
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How To Contact Us: 
Address: 

PO Box 483  
102 North Main St.      

Lyndonville, NY 14098 

 

Email: lyndonvilleumc @gmail.com 
Facebook:  LyndonvilleUmc       

Website: www.lyndonvilleumc.org 

 

Prayer Request email:   
noahzarf@gmail.com            
lifesigns@hotmail.com 

Pastor Tim Schultz  

Office hours: 
Tues & Wed 

10am to 4pm 

 Pastor’s Cell Phone:                      
(716)778-4655 

 email address:                 
lifesigns@hotmail.com 

 

Church Office Phone 

585-765-9313 

Administrative Assistant 
Office Hours         
Tues & Wed 

8am to 12pm 

Service Times 

Sunday School 9:00am 

Worship in the Sanctuary & 
Online 10 :00  am 

LyndonvilleUmc 

On Facebook 



THANK YOU FOR YOUR GIVING!!!! 

Let us continue practicing  

“Extravagant Generosity.”    

Send your offerings by US mail to  

P.O. Box 483 Lyndonville NY 14098, or online through Tithe.ly  

“Remember whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and 
whoever sows generously will also reap generously.”   

2 Corinthians 9:6 

*Volunteers Always Welcome!!!* 

Wednesday 10 Am  to 1 PM 

Thursday  5 PM to 8 PM 

Friday 10 AM to 1 PM 

Saturday   10 AM to 1 PM  

Note: New Winter Hours for Thursday Nights 4PM—7PM 

Please Call the church  office 585-765-9313  

2 Andrew Grohocwski                                             

7 Debra Bieniek                                              

8 Jimmy White                                            

11 Cathy Miles,                                   

March 14            

Terry & Carla 

Woodworth 

March 21            

Ken & Alexis   

Strickland 

12 Teri Woodworth      

22 Kimberly Kenyon     

24 Marilyn Kenyon        

26 Timothy Kenyon 

Beginning Sunday March 5 we will meet in the fellowship hall 

at 9:00 for Confirmation/Membership classes.  The class is 

open to anyone wanting to know more about the               

Christian life in the United Methodist perspective.   
** We w il l  not  meet  Sunday March 19**  

Start ing  March 2 3 



          March                                2023 

Pastor Tim Schultz 

Meeting Our New Bishop 

 

On March 9 I attended a large 
gathering at the Leroy United 
Methodist Church which     
featured an introduction to 
our new bishop, Hector A. 
Burgos Nunez. Following the 
lengthy worship session, I 
spoke briefly with Bishop   
Hector about something we 
have in common: having both 

lived and ministered in South Jersey. Someone else knows about 
Bridgeton, Millville, and Vineland! 
I was impressed with our new bishop and one line that he shared that 
particularly impressed me had to do with his vision.  He said that it is 
his passion in life that people connect with the love of Jesus (not his 
exact words). Isn’t that what ministry is all about? Isn’t that what   
we—even with all our committees and budgets and activities—should 
be about as a church? 

That is why last month we had our first coffeehouse. Just another      
opportunity for people to connect with the love of Jesus.  That is what I 
hope the Easter Egg hunt will be about, as well as our ongoing thrift 
store. 
At the same meeting in Leroy, I had some personal conversations 
about denominational issues.  Those connections reminded me that 
policies, differences, competition, and obsessions over issues are not at 
the core of real church work.  Instead, they often serve as distractions. 
So, in our changing seasons of church life, and as we begin   
relating to a new bishop, let’s keep “the main thing the main 
thing!”  Connecting people with the love of Jesus. 



 Perhaps you noticed that the format of the newsletter was 

changed a little.  As a result, there is less space available for 

my meanderings.  Or, there was, I’m told it may go back to 
the way it used to be.  Either way, I recognize that I mean-

der a lot sometimes and I sort of like the challenge to em-

brace brevity. 

 

So, as I was thinking about rambling a bit more concisely, I remembered something I read not 

long ago… “Grace is like the lapping water of a stream. It might ebb and flow, but it never 
stops spreading its message of kindness.”  It was shown as a quote but whoever said it was not 
noted.   

 

I renamed this article last year because I thought maybe focusing a bit more on grace was a 

good thing.  The picture up in the corner is the artwork of a tattoo on my right forearm – its 

message is “infinite grace”.  It’s there as a reminder that as I extend my hand to someone… an-
yone… to always lead with grace.  Sometimes I’m better at that than other times.   

 

I confess though … that my purpose here has never really been to spread more kindness but to 
inspire more thought.   If something I’ve written or said has made you think, specifically think 
about Jesus… then my purpose has been fulfilled. But…. if you think about it…extending grace 
should always infer kindness. 

 

God’s grace is like a stream that continuously flows over us, in us and through us… we can’t 
hoard it and save it for ourselves because it will overflow whether because of us or in spite of 

us.   Besides… hoarding grace would be neither graceful nor grace filled.   

 

If you look for “how to live with grace” on the internet you’ll get a whole lot of ideas and ad-
vice… a whole lot!   Far too many list here that’s for sure… remember… I’m meandering con-
cisely.   

 

While I’m no expert… not even close… to me it seems relatively simple.  Want to cultivate 
grace in your life?  Start with gratitude, be teachable, walk in faith.   

 

        Faithfully, 

         Anne 



Helping Those Who Grieve 

Here are suggestions from Jill Sullivan (who lost 16-year-old daughter) 
for both those who are grieved and for those who can comfort: 

• Be patient with them. Grief is a marathon, not a sprint, and 
it’s important to respect the fact that people need time to heal. The 
grieving parent may not be ready to resume regular church activities 
right away, whether that’s teaching Sunday School, singing in the choir, 
working in the nursery, or greeting at the door. 

• Grief comes in waves. Don’t assume that a person is “over it” if you 
see them smiling or laughing, and don’t assume that a person is “not 

doing well” if you see them grieving outwardly. 

• They may not be interested in small talk. Someone who has lost a child is grappling with deep 
spiritual issues and may not be interested in shallow conversation. Listen to them if they want to 
talk, and don’t feel that you need to answer all their questions. Remember how well it went over 
once Job’s friends started talking! 

• Grieving people are vulnerable and often hyper-sensitive, and they may have been hurt by 
things that well-meaning people have said to them. Some of those things might include: “I know 
what you’re going through. My grandmother died last year.” Something along the lines of “God al-
ways picks His best flowers first” or “God must have needed another angel in heaven.” “She’s in a 
better place.” (There’s nothing really wrong with that because it’s true…it’s just that the grieving 
person really wants their loved one here with them!) “It’s a good thing you have another child.” 

They also may have been hurt by those who have intentionally avoided them or who have said 
nothing to them at all. So what should we say to a grieving mom or dad? “I love you, and I’m pray-
ing for you.” 

She writes, “That’s it? Could it be that simple? Yes, it really is. This statement, maybe accompanied 
by a warm hug, is all that’s needed to assure a bereaved parent of your care and concern.” 

New Sunday Morning Series Coming in April 



 

Wilbur and Edith here hanging out in the corner 

of the fellowship hall enjoyin’ the music from the 
coffee house event the church people were havin’. 
Wilbur told Edith how much he loves the smell of 

coffee brewin’. He said that it reminds him a little 
of what prayer must be like to God… When Wilbur 
smells good coffee he likes to take a real deep 

breath and savor it… Just like when we pray… the 
aroma of God’s beloved children prayin’ must make God want to 
breath them in deep and     savor them.   

Edith overheard some people talkin’ about how they used to           
celebrate lent beginning with Fat Tuesday.  She told Wilbur that she 

doesn’t know any one named Tuesday but she didn’t think it was 
nice to be callin’ ‘em fat.   
Edith remembers that she lent her sister Georgia a dress once so she 

could go to the Rodent-a-thon dancin’ contest.  But that isn’t the    
kinda lent the people are talkin’ about.    
The people were saying that lent is a time of contemplation and       

self-denial and that they should give up somethin’ as sort of like a    
sacrifice for 40 whole days!.   One woman said she’d give up            
chocolate… Edith didn’t think she could ever go  with out chocolate 
for that long.  Wilbur said maybe she could give up her tv shows and 

Edith thought maybe she’d give up washin’ Wilbur’s clothes instead. 
Edith remembered hearing the people talkin’ in the worship service 
about how Jesus gave up himself for alla them.  She thought about 

that for a little bit and decided that what she was gonna give up for 

lent maybe wasn’t supposed to be a thing to do without but maybe 
more personal like her time as an offering.  She decided to do some 

behind the scenes things for the people. Not sure where to start,  she 

asked God to show her where to help.  Then she called Georgia and 

asked her… “What are you gonna offer?” 



You already know that Hope Resales offers a wide  selection of 
clothing and household items at incredibly great prices,   
providing an important ministry to our community. 

And you know that the primary mission of Hope Resales is to 
offer encouragement and financial support in both our own 

community and to worldwide missions  But, did you know that in 2022 Hope Resales gave over 
$7,000 to various needs in our community, regionally, and internationally as well.   
We regularly support the local LYFE Food Pantry.  We also helped the pastors of a Methodist church 
in Cuba, providing them with a means to secure food and sustenance.  We helped a local family 
in need.   We made a donation to Lockport Cares Homeless Shelter, the Tunnel’s to Towers    
Foundation, and provided funds to purchase toys for the community Christmas baskets.  We     
supported the Lyndonville Fire Department; the Lion’s Club Fireworks display and the Town of 
Yates Bicentennial celebration.  We sent donations to the United Methodist Committee on Relief 
to aid in recovery of hurricane ravaged areas in the US and to help offer relief in war torn 
Ukraine.  Hope Resales often allows families or     individuals to come and shop for free when 
circumstances create a great and immediate need.  Hope Resales also continues to support the 
ministries of the Lyndonville United Methodist Church.    
Hope Resales is a special ministry. We are blessed to be a blessing. When you shop with us not only 
will you find a great deal, you’ll also be helping us do a great deal in our community and   
wherever there is need. 

9 Love must be sincere. Hate what is evil; cling to what is good. 10 Be devoted to one another in 
love. Honor one another above yourselves. 11 Never be lacking in zeal, but keep your spiritual 
fervor, serving the Lord. 12 Be joyful in hope, patient in      affliction, faithful in prayer. 13 Share 
with the Lord’s people who are in need. Practice hospitality. Romans 12:9-13 

Thank you! 





Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat  
   1 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

2 3 4 

 

5 6 7 8 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

9 10 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

11 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

12 13 14  15  

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

16 17 

 

 

18 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

19 20 

Hope Resale 
Meeting 

@6:30PM 

 

21 22 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

23 

Hope  Resales 
Returns on 

Thursday 
Nights!!!!  

5pm-8pm  

24 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

 

25 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

26 27 28 29 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

30 

Hope Resales 

5PM-8PM 

 

 

 

31 

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

 

 

 Zoom Study 
@6:30pm  

**Zoom Study** 
with             

Anne Hyndman       

Hope Resales 

10am-1pm 

 Zoom  Study 
@6:30pm  

 Zoom Study 
@6:30pm  

 Zoom Study 
@6:30pm  

 Zoom Study 
@6:30pm  

AD Council 

meeting 

6:30PM 

Sunday School          

@ 9:00am  

Sunday School 

9:00AM               
No Confirmation 

Class 

Sunday School               

@ 9:00am  

Sunday School          

@ 9:00am  

Worship Service 10AM 

Worship Service 10AM 

Worship Service 10AM 

Worship Service 10AM 

Ice Skating               

@ Cornerstone 

1:55PM –2:55PM 

Guest Preacher:   

Pastor Dan Thurber 



Phone : 585-765-9313  

March 2023 
LYNDONVILLE  

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
102 NORTH MAIN STREET 

PO BOX 483 
LYNDONVILLE, NY  14098 

 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED  


